MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 28, 2024
4:00 P.M.
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, August 28, 2024, at 
4:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr, Michael Scioneaux

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on August 14, 2024, as written.

Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. Waiting on the IGA from CPRA for the back levee alignment. 2. Working with FEMA on the Reach 2 Levee Alignment and the segmented breakwaters.  3. The levee board has two projects, the Bayside Breakwaters PH IV, and the Cheniere Caminada Project, that are permitted and waiting on funding.  4. The pump stations at Landry’s Hole, Cypress and Chighizola have been permitted and are waiting on funding. 5. The Orange Lane Pump Station bids were opened and taken under advisement. The bids were higher than the budget and the additional money needed has been found.
A joint resolution was offered by the commissioner to approve the following:



A resolution approving terminating Contract #19307



And Contract # 20163 with Jefferson Parish.

Roll call vote as follows:


YEAS: David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., Michael Scioneaux


NAYS:  0


ABSENT:  0

This resolution is considered adopted this 28th day of August, 2024.

Director Weldon Danos from the Grand Isle Port Commission gave the following report:
The FEMA Pier and Bulkhead Repair Project is 85% complete. Working on expanding Oyster Farm #2. Jefferson Parish approved a $40,000.00 grant to engineer installing a pump on the Commercial Dock.
President Camardelle stated he spoke with Senator Pat Connick and are looking into grants that are available for pumps and other supplies needed during hurricane season. 

He thanked Gordon Dove, CPRA, Governor Landry, Senator Connick, and Representative Orgeron for helping with Capital Outlay and rock breakwaters. He also thanked Jefferson Parish Councilmember Marion Edwards for finding money for the Orange Pump Station. President Camardelle also stated that we are in the middle of hurricane season and everyone should stay alert to the weather. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to introduce the following resolution:





RESOLUTION



A resolution approving the Louisiana Questionnaire

Concerning the audit ending June 30, 2024.
Roll call vote as follows:


YEAS: David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., Michael Scioneaux


NAYS: 0


ABSTAIN: 0


ABSENT: 0

This resolution is considered adopted this 28th day of August, 2024.

Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve all the expenses presented associated with operating the levee board.
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David Camardelle, President/Director
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Grand Isle Independent Levee District

___________________________

Patricia Bellanger, Secretary
Grand Isle Independent Levee District

